THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JULY 26 2022 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 8-23-22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President (via phone); Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.   
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the June 28, 2022 Board of Directors meeting.   Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce reported that the valley gutter and sidewalk replacements are underway and will probably takes several weeks to complete.  The original list has been revised and a few additional areas have been added.

Bruce stated he would like to hold a Budget Workshop for the Board to discuss the needs and plans for the 2023 Budget.  The workshop will be open to the membership for info only but only the Board will be participating.  He commented the landscaping is a major portion of the budget and the landscaping services is currently out for bid to 5 to 6 vendors.  Date of the Workshop to be confirmed but most likely the third week of August.  
.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reviewed the June financial.  He commented that this report represents two quarters or half the year.  The report reflects that the Association is running under budget for the first half of the year.  He reviewed the five accounts that were over budget for the month of June but reported that all were actually under budget for the year.
He reviewed the accounts receivable.  As of June 30th, $125 is due the Association.  
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated July 26, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website. 
In Donna’s absence Bruce reviewed the manager’s report.
Bruce discussed the concerns with the service from BrightView and the many management changes that have occurred recently.  He stated that there was a meeting with the area Senior VP, the new Regional Manager and the new Branch Manager last week to discuss several issues and the lack of production with the trim crew.  We are currently without an Account Manager as Carly is no longer with the company.
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The coconut palms are scheduled to be trimmed by Only Trees starting August 1st.
The canopy of the oaks have been lifted by Only Trees as required by the City.

Lake Analysis Report – The 50-page lake analysis report as been received along with a summary.  However, an on-site meeting with the consultant would be most helpful.  The consultant will be asked to meet and explain the report and to actually show where the vegetation recommended in the report is to be addressed.  
Bertha reported that she and Donna met with the Senior Tech for Solitude.  She stated that she is comfortable that the Senior Tech recognizes the issues and will address them.  The concern is that the tech that was assigned to our account was not doing the job properly as he was not using the boat to access areas needing treatment.  The Senior Tech will be out this week with the boat.

The suggestion of a Lake Committee was brought forth again.  Bertha agreed to chair and asked anyone who may be interested in being part of the committee to email Donna.

Bruce advised the Board that the aerator in the front lake appears to have been hit by lightning and the repair has been approved.  A resident reported that as of today the fountain was back up and running.

Root Ball Issue – After asking for a legal opinion from the Association’s attorney, the root ball issue was visited one last time.  After reviewing and discussing the attorney’s opinion, Elaine made a motion to ratify the decision that the Association will flush cut and replace the diseased tree and the homeowner will pay for the removal of the root ball; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  It was agreed that notification should be sent to the membership of this new policy.  Bruce stated that he would talk to Donna and the attorney regarding this issue on how best to proceed and if it requires any changes to the Association’s documents.
Bocce Ball – Bruce commented that a casual meeting took place with the tennis court vendor that just completed the resurfacing of the tennis/pickleball courts.  Their feeling is that it would be more costly to place the courts on the existing courts than to find a separate, independent location for them.  Bruce stated that he is reaching out to two more vendors and research will continue on this subject.

Pool Furniture – The Board reviewed in their packets two bids for new pool furniture.  One from Sunniland and another from a direct manufacturer, Admiral Outdoor Furniture.  Though the prices were similar, the warranty with Admiral was better.  Elaine made a motion to accept Admiral’s proposal due to the warranty; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  Color is yet to be determined.
Street Signs – It was agreed that an attempt will be made to clean some of the signs and poles and replace those signs that really need replacing.  Discussion will take place with the maintenance person (Jose) to see if this task can be accomplished in-house.  Steve made a motion for the purchase of signs and some spray paint not to exceed $5,000; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
No new business was discussed.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· It was stated that the fence around the pool is in need of some attention.  This will be investigated.
· It was also stated that the locks probably need to be addressed also.
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· A concern was raised about the useful life of all the landscaping in the community especially around the residences.  A 5-year plan was suggested.  This will be part of the Budget Workshop along with several other items that need to be considered.

· A concern was raised again about the money being spent on the valley gutters and sidewalks without a solution on how to fix the problem, i.e., tree removal.  Bruce suggested that if someone wished to step up and form a committee on how to address this issue it would be most helpful.  Things need to be documented; photos taken and discussion with the City all need to take place.  He said somebody needs to start the process.

· A concern was raised about two potted trees that have been sitting in the parking lot for some time now.

· A resident on St. Lawrence stated that he received a violation letter concerning his truck being parked in the driveway overnight.  He explained that the truck did not fit in the garage.  The Board reminded him that this a part of the Association’s documents and the truck needs to be parked in the garage overnight or removed from the site.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, August 23, 2022 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:26 pm.
Respectfully submitted from a recording:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
